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LIMPOPO MEC FOR PUBLIC WORKS, ROADS AND INFRASTRUCTURE ERNEST 
RACHOENE LAUNCHES #PROJECTMONITORING PROGRAMME 
 
The Limpopo MEC for Public Works, Roads and Infrastructure, Ernest Rachoene, has 
oQicially launched #ProjectMonitoring — a hands-on programme designed to enable 
the MEC to visit all construction projects across the province, assess progress, and 
resolve challenges that may hinder implementation. 
 
Today marked the inaugural leg of the programme, during which MEC Rachoene visited 
the Department’s Waterberg District OQices in Modimolle, currently undergoing 
refurbishment. He also inspected the  Mokhari Secondary School project in 
Mookgophong, which has experienced periodic work stoppages due to tensions 
between the contractor and certain community structures. 
 
MEC Rachoene emphasized the importance of this initiative, highlighting its role in 
accelerating project delivery and strengthening accountability. 
 
⁠“This is a very important programme as it allows me to gain first-hand experience of the 
work being done by the Department, particularly on behalf of our client departments. 
We had a very productive visit in the Waterberg District and we appreciate the quality of 
work being carried out by our Department as the provincial landlord. In many ways, this 
initiative extends our #StakeholdersTuesdays engagements by allowing us to interact 
directly with the beneficiaries of these service delivery projects,” he said. 
 
The MEC further commended progress at the Mokopane Government Complex, which is 
being revitalized to accommodate four government departments upon completion. 
 
His visit concluded at the LEDET Suid Street Building, also under refurbishment. 
 
“We want to see all projects completed within the stipulated timelines and budgets. 
Our goal is for client departments to be fully satisfied with the quality of our work, which 
ultimately contributes to improved service delivery by the Provincial Government,” 
Rachoene added. 
 
 
 
The MEC reiterated that all ongoing infrastructure projects across the province will be 
closely monitored under the #ProjectMonitoring programme to ensure improved 
delivery and value for money. 
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